

# Sacred Heart of Jesus

Catholic Church & School
The Memo

May 18 - 19, 2019

"You shall love the Lord your God with all your **heart**, and with all your soul, and with all your strength, and with all your mind; and your neighbor as yourself." (Luke 10:27)

Bacred Heart School 5th Grade Recognition!



27 Cottonwood Emporia, KS 66801
Office Hours: M-Th 8:00 am - 4:00 pm, Friday 9:00 am - 1:00 pm www.shemporia.org



# **Considering leaving a gift to Sacred Heart?**

# Gifts of Retirement Assets



Learn the details needed to create a Will.
Use the *Wills Planner* tool on *PlannedGiving.archkck.org*.
If you have questions, you can contact Jim Kessler at jimkessler620@gmail.com or 620-344-4323.

Harold and Dorothea (Hohne) Haley recently left over \$15,000 of their estate to the Sacred Heart ~ Sacred Space Campaign, which helped us meet our goal. Sacred Heart is not the only parish that benefited from their estate. St. Joseph, Olpe

- where the couple was born and raised - also received a bequeath. The Catholic church in Alva, Oklahoma (where Harold and Dorothea made their home for 18 years) and the Knights of Columbus council there, also received a portion of their estate.

Dorothea (pictured at right) along with her three brothers and two sisters, were born and raised in Olpe. Dorothea attended St. Joseph Catholic School 1st grade thru 12th grade. The Catholic faith was very important to the Hohne family, according to Dorothea's sister Virginia Pester. Apparently that was evident to Harold upon meeting Dorothea because he converted to the Catholic faith when they married. Virginia says the couple was very devout and religious and gave much of their time and talent to their church. Harold mowed the grass at the church each week and was very involved in the Knights of Columbus. Dorothea took communion to the homebound was active in the Altar Society and helped out wherever she was needed. When it came time for





Memorial Day Mass, Monday, May 27 at 10 a.m. at Sacred Heart Cemetery (in lieu of rain, Mass will be in the church). Travis Mecum will be with us as a newly ordained transitional Deacon and will be the homilist for this Mass.

The Altar Society will host a reception following the Mass in the Parish Hall.



# **Congratulations Graduates!**

These seniors were recognized at the recent Knights of Columbus Senior Recognition Breakfast:
Noel Aranda (SHS alum), Nathan DeJesus (SHS alum), Seth Duncan, Alex Muckenthaler (SHS alum),
Andy Garcia (SHS alum), Call Dold, and Alexis Davies (SHS alum).



Thank you to these Knights and their wives for hosting the breakfast for our graduates!

Photos submitted by Deb Trahoon.



Gene & Jolene Ohlman have coordinated the Senior Recognition Breakfast for 30 years!

Bulletin Announcements are due by Noon, Monday to appear in next week's bulletin. Thank you!







(front) Alyssa McMurphy, Anthony Fusaro, Marco Robinson, Onterrio Robinson (2nd row) Lucy Knapp, Emily Rosales, Breckin Barnett, Chloe Giesken-Mears, Avary Eckert, Saul Ibarra (3rd row) Audrey Sheeley, Thalia Trujillo, Abby Spellman, Kaitlyn Velasquez, J.J. Taj, Jr. (back) Olivia Eckert, Rebecca Snyder, Kyle Obermeyer, Christian Hagemann







(front) Diego Gonzalez, Leyton Eckert, Andin Giesken-Mears, Hiram Gonzalez, Owen DeDonder. (2nd row) Andrea DeDonder, Myles Sewell, Alyna Ayala, Henry Tajchman, Alecia Schmitt, Avrya Urrutia (3rd row) Brandon Ruiz, Jake Pitman, Julena Zamora, Eva Baker

(4th row) Kailey Marcotte, Emmett Wilson, Arlin Najar, Nathan Najar, Xavier Logsdon, Emiliano Ramirez (back) Sara Vore, SHS 2nd grade teacher; Daniel Knapp, CYF catechist aide; Fr. Farrar; Terri Sturm, CYF Immersion catechist; James Knapp, CYF 2nd grade catechist; Lucy Knapp, CYF catechist aide.

## STATIONS OF THE CROSS DISCUSSION



Friends, Since I arrived at Sacred Heart nearly four years ago, people have visited with me about updating our Stations of the Cross. The first to do so was Fr. Tom when he gave me a tour of the church.

I think this is motivated out of a desire to have Stations with an artistic value that more closely complements the style of our stained glass windows and of our church.

If you would like to visit about this possibility, please plan to attend the discussion scheduled at 6:30 p.m. on Tuesday, May 21 in the parish hall. Please also know that no plans have been created beyond this exploratory meeting to better gauge if we would like to proceed any further, or just leave things as they are. :-)

Fr. Farrar

Birthright would like to thank all those who purchased Mother's Day roses and to those who volunteered to sell after each Mass Mother's Day weekend. Thank you for supporting Birthright.

Totus Tuus registration is now available. Forms are located in the vestibule, parish office or online.



1st through 6th grades will meet: Monday, June 24 through Wednesday, June 26 from 8:30 a.m. to 3 p.m. and Thursday June 27 from 8:30 a.m. to 4 p.m.

7th through 12th grades will meet: Sunday, June 23 through Thursday, June 27 from 7:00 p.m. 9:00 p.m.

#### Totus Tuus support needed! Can you...

- Make small cash donation for gift cards to send Team out for quick meals?
- Assist in the kitchen one day or all week preparing snacks?
- Assist in classrooms one day or all week?
- Provide a scholarship for a student or family?

Now through Father's Day, Sacred Heart will participate in the Family Promise of the Flint Hills promotion for "Building Community, Strengthening Lives."

Family Promise<sup>®</sup>

Little houses (similar to Rice Bowls) are available for people to fill with spare change, bills, or checks. All funds collected will be used to help of the Flint Hills homeless families in our community. "Club 273" pledge cards will also be available.

Your donation of \$273 per year will help Family Promise provide services to families in need.

# Save the date



Friday, June 28



My grandmother always said "Time goes by faster the older you get." I can't believe the 2018-2019 school year will soon be over. It seems like it just started. This June marks my tenth year as director at Sacred Heart Child Care Center. I have had the privilege of working with amazing teachers and assistants over the years. I'm saddened that I will be losing several of my employees shortly but

look forward to working with new ones.

This year we have fourteen children graduating from preschool and going on to Kindergarten next school year. Preschool graduation will be held on Monday, May 20th at 6:00pm in the parish hall. Everyone is welcome to attend. There will be refreshments following the ceremony.

Our last day of preschool will be Wednesday, May 22. As in years past, this will be our "Fun Day" at Peter Pan Park. Children will play on the playground, eat a picnic lunch and hopefully get to partake in the grand opening of the new splash pad!

Sacred Heart Child Care Center continues caring for children during the summer months. The children will be participating in the "Kid Koncerts" at the Emporia Public Library as well as their summer reading program. We are looking forward to a carefree, fun-filled and relaxing summer.

The child care center has very few openings available for the upcoming 2019-2020 school year. If you are interested in enrolling your child, please contact me as soon as possible for enrollment information.

Monica Barnett, Childcare Center Director

Bacred Heart Bchool 5th Grade Recognition!



My name is Ayden Coreas and I've attended SHS for 6 years. My favorite memory about SHS is all of the friends that I have made. My favorite tradition is FIELD DAY! The things I will miss the most about SHS are the traditions, teachers and lunch...mmm, lunch! The most important thing that I have learned is religion that has helped develop my faith. My advice for next year's 5th graders is if you pay attention, respect everyone, express your faith, then you'll do great! I want to be a paleontologist when I grow up.



My name is Theodore (Teddy) Patterson. I have attended SHS for 8 years. My favorite memory about SHS is when we did an experiment to save Fred the Gummy Worm. My favorite SHS tradition is making Resurrection Rolls. The one thing I will miss most about SHS is writing fun reports. The most important thing I've learned at SHS is how to read and write. The advise I would like to give next year's 5th graders is to follow your dreams. When I grow up I want to be a writer.



My name is Keighly Giesken-Mears. I've attended SHS for 3 years. My favorite memories from SHS are P.E., lunch, and math. My favorite SHS tradition is Field Day! The things I will miss the most about SHS are my friends, Mrs. Nuessen, and all of the other teachers. The most important thing that I've learned as a SHS student is to never say you created something because God created out of nothing. The advise I would like to give to next year's 5th graders is to always turn in your homework and never turn it in late! I want to be a teacher when I grow up.



My name is Clarissa Pember. I have attended SHS for 8 years. My favorite SHS memory is kindergarten. We had so many fun toys. I loved the ones with animals. My favorite SHS tradition is the Builder's Club Snowstorm and the Advent Program. The one thing I will miss most about SHS is 5th grade because it was the most fun and best class yet! The most important thing I've learned as an SHS student is to always be kind, use your manners, and also that Jesus is here with you. The advise I would like to give next year's 5th graders is to have fun. It's a really easy and fun class. Always be good and get good grades. When I grow up I want to work with my dad and help out with carpentry.



My name is Jazlene Gonzalez. I've attended SHS for 8 years. My favorite memory from SHS is preschool buddies. My favorite SHS tradition is the Builder's Club Carnival. The one thing that I will miss the most about SHS is the teachers. The most important thing I've learned at SHS is when Mrs. Nuessen told us that even though we are going to a public school next year, we can still pray and learn about God. The advice I would like to give to next year's 5th grade is to never stop learning about God. I want to be an artist when I grow up.



My name is Oliver Sheeley. I have attended SHS for 8 years. My favorite memory from SHS is making my First Communion. My favorite SHS tradition is making Resurrection Rolls. The one thing that I will miss most about SHS is how I can share my faith with everyone. The most important thing I've learned while a student at SHS is to serve. The advise I would like to give next year's 5th graders is to always remember your faith. When I grow up I want to be a priest.



My name is Natalee Jurado. I've attended SHS for 5 years. My favorite memory from SHS is taping our principal to the wall and going on fun field trips. My favorite SHS tradition is the Advent Program. The one thing that I will miss most about SHS is playing with and helping the preschool students. The most important thing I've learned at SHS is to do math and all my homework so there is no trouble. The advise I would like to give to next year's 5th graders is don't be silly in class, do your work and do not talk when the teacher is talking. When I grow up I want to work as a law enforcement officer.



My name is Telo Trujillo. I have attended SHS for 5 years. My favorite SHS memory is when we did a science project with a straw and balloon. My favorite SHS tradition is the Mexican Supper. I will miss Mrs. Nuessen and Mrs. Blaufuss the most. The most important thing I've learned while a student at SHS is my faith. The advise I would give to next year's 5th graders is to turn in your homework, listen, be nice and have fun. When I grow up I want to be an MLB or NFL player or own my dad's construction company.



My name is Hope Miller. I've attended SHS for 8 years. My favorite SHS memory is making Resurrection Rolls. My favorite SHS tradition is Catholic Schools Week. The one thing I will miss most about SHS is all of the nice people. The most important thing I've learned while a student at SHS is how to behave. The advise I would like to give to next year's 5th graders is to be yourself. When I grow up I want to be a hairdresser.



My name is Madelyn Wilson. I've attended SHS for 3 years. My favorite SHS memory is when I first came here in 3rd grade. Everyone was so friendly to me. It was also more challenging than the year before. My favorite SHS memory is when we've been able to sing at funerals. I like that because it's a way of helping the family feel peaceful. The thing I will miss the most about SHS are my friends and the teachers. The most important thing I've learned while a student at SHS is that there are lots of Catholics everywhere expressing their faith and that you're not alone. The advise I would give next year's 5th graders is be leaders and set a good example. When I grow up I want to be doctor specializing in cardiology.

# **Organizations**

**Altar Society** 

Kimberly Coleman ~ 620-255-1222

**Building & Grounds** 

Steve Henry ~ 620-340-9586

**Birthright** 

Sheila Burenheide ~ 620-342-0092

Cemetery

Dave Stout ~ 620-340-2663

**Eucharistic Adoration** 

Brenda Mears ~ 620-344-2517 shadoration@gmail.com

**Finance Council** 

Ken Martell ~ 620-342-6039

**Funeral Dinner Coordinators** 

Cindy Lore ~ 620-366-2374 Staci Hamman ~ 620-366-1031

**Knights of Columbus** 

Matthew Coleman ~ 785-475-7324

**Marriage Encounter** 

Thomas & Megan Mahoney 308-641-6584

**Natural Family Planning** 

Richard & Janet Haag ~ 620-341-9079

**Parish Endowments** 

James Kessler ~ 620-344-4323

**Prayer Chain** 

Louise Wright ~ 620-342-8624

**Pro-Life** 

Kellie Vajgrt ~ 308-991-6981

Sacred Heart School PTO

Annette Legako ~ 620-794-2499

Scouts (open to boys and girls)

Marc Fusaro ~ 479-280-8525

Secular Franciscans

Fran Hudson ~ 620-342-5039

Stewardship

Jeffrey Williams ~ 620-343-1919

# **Parish Staff**

Parish Office ~ 620-342-1061

# **Parish/School fax ~ 620-342-0450**

Fr. Brandon Farrar - extension 201 Pastor

fatherfarrar@shemporia.org

Joan Dold - extension 255 Director of Youth Formation

joand@shemporia.org

Michael Duryea - extension 209 Music Director & SHS Music Teacher

michaeld@shemporia.org

Marcie Logsdon - extension 200 Pastoral & Administrative Assistant

marciel@shemporia.org

Lois Symmonds - extension 204 Business Manager

loiss@shemporia.org

Blake Vajgrt - extension 205 Director of Evangelization

blakev@shemporia.org

# Sacred Heart School ~ 620-343-7394

Darby O'Neill - extension 251 Principal

doneill@shemporia.org

Sammy Whitmore - extension 250 School Secretary

swhitmore@shemporia.org

Monica Barnett - 620-343-7395 Child Care Center Director

mbarnett@shsemporia.eduk12.net

**Sacred Heart School Commission** 

Meredith Patterson ~ 620-340-2678

**Alumni Committee**Marie Guion ~ 620-341-0683

**Marketing Committee** 

Nikki Metz ~ 620-481-1346

**Operations Committee** 

Cindy Lore ~ 620-366-2374

Welcome New Parishioners Please register at the Parish Office.

**Catechumenate (RCIA)** Those desiring to enter our faith community are welcomed into the Catechumenate to begin Christian Initiation. Call the parish office.

**Baptism Preparation** Congratulations on your pregnancy or new arrival! Contact the church office regarding preparation. The Sacrament of Baptism is administered on the first Saturday of each month at 10:00 am. Must be registered parishioner for at least nine months.

**Need Help With Prayer?** Spiritual direction is available on request with Fr. Farrar, Debra Williams or Jim Krueger. Call the parish office.

**Marriage Preparation** Thinking about or already engaged? We're happy to help celebrate your love in the Sacrament of Marriage. Make an appointment with the pastor at least nine months prior to wedding.



## Week of May 11 - 12, 2019

Envelopes Collection Plate Children's Envelopes Online/Kiosk	\$2707.00 \$57.20 \$325.00
Total	\$10532.20
Building Fund Cemetery Guardian Angel SH-Sacred Space	\$130.00 \$436.00
The Leaven	\$67.00

## Thank you!

To reach the online giving page through your Smartphone, scan the QR code to the left to signup & start giving! It's never been so easy & convenient to play your part in your parish's financial life!







# This Week

# Looking Ahead

# Mass Intentions

# Sunday, May 19

NO Vespers & Virtue Ball, church NO Lectio Divina, POffice

## Monday, May 20

5:30 pm Rosary Prayer Group, chapel 6:00 pm Renewal Prayer, PHall Mtg Rm 6:00 pm Preschool Graduation, PHall

#### Tuesday, May 21

6:30 pm Stations Discussion, PHall

#### Wednesday, May 22

8:15 am SHS last day of school Mass

## Thursday, May 23

6:00 pm Cub Scouts, school

7:00 pm Boy Scouts, church basement

# Friday, May 24

9:00 am May Crowning, SHS

#### Saturday, May 25

10:30 am Priesthood Ordination, Overland Park

#### Sunday, May 26

NO Vespers & Virtue Ball, church NO Lectio Divina, POffice

#### Monday, May 27

Parish Office Closed for Memorial Day 10:00 am Memorial Day Mass, Cemetery 11:00 am Deacon Travis Mecum Reception, PHall

Childcare in the church basement at the 11 a.m. Mass will take the summer off!!

Childcare will resume on September 8.

Do you want a mobile way to stay connected? Receive text messages about Holy Day Mass times, weather cancellations, ministry news and more!

Text **SHEMPORIA** to **84576** or visit flocknote.com/emporiacatholics to register.



# June 2: Discipleship Presentation, 4p.

**June 11:** New Parishioner Welcome, PHall June 13: Enflame Our Hearts Convocation

Meeting, POffice

June 16: Return Family Promise "Building Community, Strengthening Lives" houses

June 23-27: Totus Tuus

June 28: Feast of the Sacred Heart of Jesus Events beginning with Mass at 6p

July 14: Fr. Farrar's Birthday

July 20/21: Calm Foster Care Agency Back

Pack Buddies after all Masses

August 15: Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary, Holy Day of Obligation

August 18: Sunday CYF classes begin

August 18: CYF Parent Meeting August 18: Altar Society Ice Cream Social

August 21: Wednesday CYF classes begin

August 25: Discipleship Presentation, 4p September 7: Altar Society Meeting/

Brunch

**September 8:** Childcare resumes at Mass September 21/22: Visiting Missionary

September 27: Mexican Supper October 3-5: Enflame Our Hearts

Convocation, Overland Park

October 15: Discipleship Presentation,

**November 3:** Fall Festival

**November 16:** Altar Society Meeting/

**November 16/17:** Calm Foster Care

Agency Angel Tree

**December 7/8:** Altar Society Advent Sale **December 8:** Discipleship Presentation, 4p **December 24:** Christmas Eve Mass 4:30

p.m., 6:30 p.m., 8:30 p.m.

**December 25:** Christmas Day Mass 10 a.m.

Monday, May 20

St. Bernardine of Siena, Priest No Mass

Tuesday, May 21

St. Christopher Magallanes, Priest, &

Companions, Martyrs

5:30 pm <sup>†</sup> Anton Tan Van Nguyen

Wednesday, May 22

St. Rita of Cascia, Religious 5:30 pm + Monica Rodriguez

Thursday, May 23

Fifth Thursday of Easter

8:15 am + Bob & Marnie Miller

# Friday, May 24

Fifth Friday of Easter

8:15 am † Marcos Gascon

#### Saturday, May 25

St. Bebe the Venerable, Priest & Doctor of the Church; St. Gregory VII, Pope; St. Mary Magdalene de Pazzi, Virgin

5:30 pm Sacred Heart Parishioners

#### Sunday, May 26

Sixth Sunday of Easter 8:00 am Bob Hohne

9:30 am † Marjorie & Don Hagemann

11:00 am † Pat Tobin

**Confessions** Wednesdays 6:00 - 6:30 p.m. Saturdays 4:30 - 5:15 p.m.



or by appointment

Recordings of each Sunday's homily can be found on our website shemporia.org/homilies

Please support the advertisers on the back of The Memo. Because of their generosity this publication is at no cost to the parish!



@sacredheartemporiaks



Sacred Heart friends please follow us on social media!

Sacred Heart School Alumni











The JUNE 2019 Ministry schedule is available! Login to the MSP web terminal, access the parish website, obtain a paper copy from the sacristy, or contact the parish office for a paper copy.